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The Air Quality Public Advisory Committee (AQPAC) is an advisory body to the 

Metropolitan Washington Air Quality Committee (MWAQC).

Draft Meeting Minutes

Monday, November 16, 2009
Room 1
5:30 P.M.-7:35 P.M.

Present: Tim Duggan, Bill Butler, Beverly Fourier, Sally Kane, Lee Keshishian, Linda Murphy, Caroline Petti, Deron Lovaas, Richard Reiss, Larry Zaragoza, Julie Crenshaw Van Fleet, Lee Schoenecker
Staff: Joan Rohlfs, Paul Desjardin
1. Call to Order, Adoption of Agenda, Approval of Minutes
The meeting was called to order at 5:38 pm.  Minutes of October 19 were approved.
2.Greater Washington 2050 Coalition Report

Paul Desjardin, COG’s Dept. of Community Planning presented an overview of the Greater Washington 2050 Coalition Report with a framework and vision for how to grow as a region. He encouraged members to read the report and to look at the website: www.greaterwashington2050.org. The compact at the end of the report is a voluntary agreement to be signed by COG member jurisdictions. 
Staff distributed a draft comment letter from MWAQC to the Coalition regarding the air quality performance measure. In the letter MWAQC proposes that the measure of improvement in air quality be the design value, not exceedence days. Larry Zaragoza said that the ozone standard is changing, there is a new lead standard, and the region should have a reasonable target to meet the air quality standards.

 Lee Schoenecker asked why the report calls for the LEED standard by 2020. He said LEED doesn’t apply to residential buildings. Mr. Desjardin said the report should say “LEED equivalent.” Mr. Zaragoza said the target should include building operations and maintenance. He commented that there should be more emphasis on high quality schools and education in the report. Lee Schoenecker said there needs to be vocational and technical training in community colleges. Julie Van Fleet suggested that the report should state that political and social barriers to learning opportunities should be removed.
Regarding the draft MWAQC comment letter, Lee Schoenecker said he doesn’t know what design value means. Mr. Zaragoza said the measures should be complicance with all standards and there should be a reasonable time frame for getting to compliance. Mr. Desjardin encouraged members to comment on the website or send a comment to staff. The next step will be to respond to comments and modify the report. The final draft will go to the COG Board on January 13. In the spring, COG staff will visit the jurisdictions to discuss the compact. Mr. Zaragoza suggested that Deron could comment to MWAQC that “compliance with the standard” is general language and should be used. 
3. Medical Research Information (briefing): Beverly Fourier

Beverly Fourier shared her findings from research on the health effects of air pollution. She became interested in the subject when she developed a lung disease due to mold in her office building’s HVAC system. She referred to lectures from a pulmonologist at GW School of Public Health. One quarter of the population has a genetic predisposition for respiratory illness or Chronic Obstructive Pulmonary Disease (COPD). She reviewed several research findings including research about indoor air quality. Asthma rates have more than doubled over the last twenty years and diesel emissions are a large contributor. Over time, science is showing that air pollution levels are harmful at lower levels. 
Several people discussed OSHA regulations. Sally Kane suggested that OSHA be invited to discuss what they’re doing. Ms. Fourier concluded from her research that we are just at the tip of the iceburg in learning about health effects of air pollution.

4. Climate Energy Environment Policy Committee (CEEPC) Agenda for Nov. 18
Staff reviewed the agenda for the CEEPC meeting on November 18. A draft CEEPC work plan was distributed and said that comments are being taken on the plan, although it is still in development. Groups such as the IGBG commented on the performance measures for energy efficiency from buildings. Dr. Zaragoza said the standards for green construction may cost more, but in the life of the building, energy efficiency will save money over the long haul. Lee Schoenecker commented that many of the measures in the work program will be required by EPA. 
Dr. Zaragoza urged COG to require uniform reporting and standard metrics from jurisdictions when reporting programs that reduce greenhouse gases. College Park has just finished an ICLEI greenhouse gas inventory that could be shared with other jurisdictions.

5. Air Quality Update
Staff reported that there was no TAC meeting nor will there be an MWAQC meeting in November. The next MWAQC meeting will be on December 9, 2009. Staff reported that COG is a subgrantee to the District Dept. of the Environment on a new project, “Diesel Anti-Idling Campaign,” directed at freight trucks and tour buses. Linda Murphy said that the Clean Air Act limits bus idling to fifteen minutes.

6.New Business
There was no new business.
7. Next Meeting: December 14, 2009

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:35 pm. 
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